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Obituary 
Lord Rosenheim 

LORD ROSENHEIM, KBE, MD, FRCP, 
FRS, Emeritus Professor of Medicine 
at University College Hospital, London, 
and President of the Royal College of 
Physicians from 1966 until March of 
this year, died on December 2, 1972, 
at the age of 64. From 1950 to 1971 
he was Professor of Medicine at Lon
don University and Director of the 
Medical Unit at University College 
Hospital Medical School. 

He was knighted in 1967 and became 
a life peer in 1970, being created Baron 
Rosenheim of Camden. He was 
appointed Chairman of the Medicines 
Commission in January 1972 and in 
May was made a Fellow of the Royal 
Society by special election. 

Max Leonard Rosenheim was born 
on March 15, 1908, and educated at 
Shrewsbury School, St John 's, Cam
bridge, and University College Hospi 
tal , where he graduated in medicine in 
1932, taking the MRCP in 1934 and 
proceeding MD (winning the Raymond 
Horton-Smith Prize) in 1938. From 
1941 to 1946 he served in the RAMC, 
first as a medical specialist and then as 
consulting physician to the Allied Land 
Forces in South-east Asia. It was this 
period of his life which gave him his 
Jove of travel and his fascination with 
far-otT countries which were to bear 
fruit again later. 

During his undergraduate days at 
Cambridge he was interested in the 
mechanism of action of ketogenic diets 
which were then used for the treatment 
of urinary tract infections. He soon 
realized that beta-hydroxybutyric acid 
was the key metabolite and the related 
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but more stable substance, mandelic 
acid, was found to be effective in treat
ing these infections. The impact of this 
discovery would have been much 
greater had it not been for the nearly 
simultaneous discovery of the sulphon
amides, but mandelic acid is still in 
clinical use. Rosenheim was also 
extremely interested in hypertension 
and was one of the first to convince 
the medical profession that it really was 
treatable. 

Although these scientific advances 
were noteworthy, his outstanding con
tributions to medicine were in the clini
cal and administrative fields. He had 
high and humanitarian standards of 
care for patients as individuals and also 
a social conscience which found expres
sion in the publication in 1970, with 
Jessie Garrad, of Social Aspects of 
Clinical Medicine and the setting up 
of the Faculty of Community Medicine 
jointly by the three Royal Colleges of 
Physicians. After the war he became 
deeply concerned with the various 
boards of London University, particu
larly in relation to the medical curricu
lum and examinations and to the over
seas colleges to which London Univer
sity was in special relationship. As a 
result he became an expert committee 
man with his advice being much sought 
after. The ties abroad were strengthened 
by his Sims Travelling Professorship 
(1958) and by his work as adviser for 
the British Council (of which he was 
Ohairman of the Medical Panel) which 
took him to Nigeria, Ceylon, the West 
Indies and India. On these tours he 
always visited out of the way places 
and he appeared to know everyone in 
the overseas universities. 
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It was during his Presidency of the 
Royal College of Physicians that he was 
able to exercise his quaiities and his 
imagination to tbe full, and the College, 
in its new Lasdun home, rapidly be
came one of the foremost centres of 
postgraduate medical education. Max 
went everywhere, and while politically 
we were losing an empire, medicaUy we 
were gaming one. He persuaded the 
three Royal Colleges of Physicians to 
drop muf.tiple diplomatosis and to unite 
in a common Membership examination 
-MRCP(UK). The MCQ paper of 
Part I of this examination became out
standingly successful and applications 
to take it came in from Ceylon, Egypt, 
Ghana, Iran, Malaysia and the West 
Indies. Under him the College appeal 
was launched, which reached its target 
of £500,000, and it is still being used for 
a number of research and other College 
activities, the best known of which is 
the campaign on smoking and health . 
He also started the practice of holding 
College lectures in provincial centres. 

Lord Rosenheim was unmarried, and 
in spite of his distinguished position he 
lived an unpretentious life and was held 
in the greatest affection by all who knew 
him. He had innumerable friends 
whom he used to delight with his 
amusing and stimulating conversation
not only on medical matters but on 
books, music and fishing, which were 
his second loves . For many years he 
lived with his mother, to whom he was 
very devoted and who died only 
recently. Although 1972 brought in a 
new era for him he seemed just as 
buoyant as ever and ready for new 
ventures, but it was not to be, and by 
his death British medicine is the poorer. 
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